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“We do not need to fear 
what the future holds or how 
we are to move forward. We 
continue to advance, to move 
forward, and by faith we can       
embrace and navigate the 
changes and innovations,  
holding onto the promises of 
God, and the mission that He 
has placed us on.“ 

““Retreat or Advancece”ee”” 
by Pastor Kyle Backhausuuusssssss 

Who would have imagined that 
the COVID-19 pandemic would put 
the brakes on church participation in 
such an alarming and abrupt 
manner? The pandemic posed a very 
important question to us: what 
should we do? If habits are 
disrupted, will people continue to 
engage in what is happening? Will 
people return? What will happen to 
worship attendance, Bible class, 
Sunday School, AWANA, Children, 
Family, and Youth activities?  Can 
the church still function? What 
about outreach to others in the 
community?  Even researchers and 
journalists began to speculate about 

the post-COVID condition of the 
church. They asked, “Will people 
stop going?” This is not the first 
time these questions have been 
asked. In 1911, one of the greatest 
perceived threats to Christian life 
was the automobile. All the way 
back in the December 
7, 1911 edition of the Lutheran 
Witness (a great magazine) noted 
that people were falling into “the 
habit of taking Sunday ‘spins’ 
instead of attending church in God’s 
house, and thus are soon weaned 
away from their church activities.” 
Financial waste and family neglect 
added to the reason that “the 

automobile craze presents many 
dangers to a Christian aside from 
‘joy-riding’ evil.”  A decade later, the 
radio loomed as a threat to church 
engagement. In 1924, Reverend Dr. 
Walter A. Maier considered the 
possibility of using the radio for 
ministry. But preaching over the 
radio caused devoted church 
members to think that people 
“might just get lazy Sunday 
mornings and prefer hearing a 
sermon in bed.” But Maier thought 
differently. He saw the possibilities 
that were there. “And what about 
those who can’t attend church 
because of illness, age, or location?  

Continued on page 2 
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Now the church can come to 
them wherever they may 
be.  Imagine the implications -
 masses could hear and even be 
brought to faith.” Time has changed 
a lot of things. Who would have 
thought that we would be where we 
are at today. When COVID shut the 
world down? I am happy to say that 
nearly all restrictions that were first 
put in place here at St. Paul have 
been rolled back, and I would 
encourage you, if you feel comforta-
ble, to reconnect with fellow 
members after church. Pastor Tom’s 
retirement party was the 27th of 
June, and Pastor Rob will be 
ordained and installed on July 11th at 
3pm. Change happens, yet the 
church moves forward. We are here 
to lift one another up, to encourage 
and support each other, but we are 
also here to work together on a 
mission: “Connecting People to 
Christ.” By God’s grace, we continue 
to advance, not retreat. We move 
forward by God’s grace, to share 
with more people the gift of life and 
salvation that we received through 
Jesus. Even with all the changes that 
we have experienced in the last year, 
we press on, keeping our eyes fixed 
on Jesus.  The Apostle Paul, referring 
to Jesus’ resurrection and ascen-
sion, prayed that believers, you and 
me, would know the “Hope to which 
He has called you” and “the 
immeasurable greatness of his 
power toward us who believe, 
according to the working of His 
great might” (Eph 1:18-19). Paul 
went on and declared the Good 
News that God “put all things 
under Jesus’ feet and gave Him as 
head over all things to the church 
(Eph. 1:22).”  We do not need to fear 
what the future holds or how we are 
to move forward. We continue to 
advance, to move forward, and by 
faith we can embrace and navigate 

the changes and innovations, 
holding onto the promises of God, 
and the mission that He has placed 
us on. No matter what change may 
occur, with confidence in Jesus’ life, 
death and resurrection and all that 
He has accomplished for us, with the 
Holy Spirit who leads us and guides 
us, we will advance, as we continue 
to “Connect People to Christ.”         

Pastor Kyle 

Continued from page 1 

Love INC  

Will be selling pretzels, chips, water, 
cookies and deserts (made by our 
partner churches) at the Summer 
Concerts sponsored by the She-
boygan Falls Chamber. The remain-
ing concerts will be on July 14th, 
July 28th, August 11th, and Au-
gust 25th at River Park in She-
boygan Falls. Bring your chairs and 
enjoy the free concerts. Check out 
our food stand and see who baked 
for us that week. 
Thank you, 

Bonnie 

Pillowcase Dress 

Have you tried sewing a Pillowcase 
Dress yet?  It is probably lots easier 
than you think.  If you have access 
to a sewing machine and can sew 
some simple straight seams, you will 
be surprised how quickly you can 
turn a pillowcase into a cute little 
dress.  Easy directions for you are in 
the pillowcase bin in the Giving 
Center.  Feel free to take one (or 
more) pillowcases and return the 
finished dress(es) to the same bin.  

Somewhere in the world there is a 
little girl dressed in rags who would 
be so thrilled to receive a dress from 
you.  And so happy to knows that 
someone in the world cares about 
her.  We are God’s hands and feet 
here on earth.  This is a great way to 
demonstrate that truth!  All we do, 
all we sew, is in the name of Jesus. 

Simple things to remember:  Use 
cotton or cotton blends only, avoid 
zippers, buttons and delicate laces 
or trims.  Please also avoid synthet-
ics or microfiber. 

Dresses are being accumulated for 
our own St. Paul Mission Group to 
take along to Guatemala.  Poverty is 
rampant in Guatemala and the 
needs are great.   

-Contact Judy at 467-4787  

We're super excited to announce 
that the 2021 Feed My Starving 
Children MobilPack is officially on 
for this year. Mark your calendar for 
October 7- 9. We are well on our 
way to our financial goal but we’re 
still have a bit of a gap to fill. There 
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Helping Kids Food Items 

Needed 

Helping Kids is always in need of food 
items, please consider donating some 
very much needed food items. Please 
put your donation in the bin marked 
Helping Kids in the Giving Center. If 
you wish to make a monetary dona-
tion, please write your check out to 
the Sheboygan Falls School District 
and in the memo line write Helping 
Kids. Your donation can be put in the 
church drop box and the office will 
get them to us. Below is a list of food 
items needed. Thank you for your 
continued support. 

God’s Richest Blessings,  

Sherri Halverson & Kathy Rowe   
Helping Kids 

Spag. Sauce & Pasta Noodles Can Raviolis/
Spag. O’s, Soups, Taco Dinner Kits, Box 
Pizza Kits, Hamb. Helper, Hot Tamale/
Sloppy Joe Mix, Mac & Cheese, Canned 
Beef Stew, Keystone Canned Meats Tur-
key, Hamb., Chicken, & Beef, Canned 
tuna/chicken, Canned Chicken & Dump-
lings, Can Gravy, Canned Potatoes, Canned 
Sweet Potatoes, Box potatoes, Boxed 
Mashed Potatoes, Box Stuffing, Pasta & 
rice side dishes, Suddenly Pasta Salads, 
Long grain/Min. Rice, Canned Veggies: 
(Corn, Peas, Beans, Carrots, & Mixed), 
Canned Fruit, Applesauce, Canned Cran-
berries, Jell-O/Instant Pudding, Peanut but-
ter & Jelly/Jam, Pancake Mix w/water on-
ly, Pancake Syrup, Cereal – Reg. size box-
es only please, Instant Hot Cereal, Granola 
Bars, Fruit Bars, Crackers & Cheese/
Crackers & Peanut Butter, Fruit snacks, 
Sm. Bags of Goldfish Crackers, Rice 
Krispy Bars, Bags of Cookie Mix, Bags of 
Muffin Mix, Small Juice Boxes. 

Part Time Maintenance/

Grounds Worker Position 
here at St. Paul  

This position has a very flexible 
schedule, averaging 20 hours per 

week. This individual is responsible 
for making sure the grass is cut, the 

snow is shoveled, and facility work 
orders are complete, by either doing 

the work themselves or coordinating 
the volunteers we already have. If 

interested, please head to our 
church website, www.stpaulfalls.com, 

to look at the job description and 
the application. 

Thanks! 

Part-time Custodial       

Position Opening 

Sheboygan Lutheran High School is 
accepting applications for an even-
ing custodial position at $12/hr. This 
year-round position requires 5 days/
week, 4 hrs/day of cleaning the 
school buildings to maintain a well-
kept and sanitary facility. Applica-
tions for employment can be down-
loaded from the 
www.lutheranhigh.com website or 
obtained in the LHS school office; 
Mon - Thurs, 8a-2p, at 3323 Univer-
sity Drive in Sheboygan. 

Carmen Dolson 

are multiple ways to support this 
year’s event: 

July 4:  Ducktona Pancake 
Breakfast and Dunk Tank – We will 
again be hosting the pancake 
breakfast this year. Start your day at 
Ducktona with a delicious breakfast 
then hop over to the festival and 
take a shot at dunking our own 
Pastor Kyle from 1-1:30 pm!  

July 15 – 18:  Christmas in July – 
You’ll find a Christmas tree in the 
gathering area on July 15 – 18 that 
will include different options for 
supporting meals in honor of a 
special someone’s birthday, 
anniversary, memory, etc. 

August 12:  Culvers in Plymouth – 
a portion of the day’s sales will be 
donated to our FMSC event. 

August 26:  Firehouse Pizza – a 
portion of the evening’s sales will be 
donated to our FMSC event. 

Ongoing:  Prayer – Please 
pray for the event – the 
committee, volunteers and 
those who are in need of 
this life-saving nourish-
ment. 

Thank you for your 
continued support. We 
simply could not do it 
without out you.  

The thermometer graphic 
is our current fundraising 
position!  

Crusader All Alumni 

Floatilla  

Sunday, July 25, 2021 1:30 pm 

Bring your kayak, canoe, or tube 
and join us for a float down the 

Sheboygan River from Esslingen 
Park to Kiwanis Park followed by a 

social and tours at LHS! Watch for 

more details on our Facebook page 
and alumni page at facebook.com/

SheboyganLHS 
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Early Childhood Center
The school year ended on May 26 with 12 children 

graduating from our 4K class.  Since then, the Preschool 
and 4K teachers have cleaned all the toys and classroom 

as well as developed the curriculum for next year.  The 
carpets are being cleaned and the floors are getting 

waxed.  Child Care continues through the summer with 
16-18 children every day.  To take advantage of nicer

weather, the teachers are creating centers and activities
to do outside for as much of the day as possible.

We are looking for the following:  used ink and 
HP toner cartridges and old cell phones.  These things 

give us extra money that we can use for supplies and 
other necessities for our program. 

Applications are still being accepted for the 2021
-22 school year for the 4K class.  The Preschool classes
are completely full.  Child Care has very limited
availability this summer and next fall.  Call 467-6733 or
e-mail preschool@stpaulfalls.com for more information.

 Jeff Diener, Director of Children’s & Family Ministry - Jeff D@stpaulfalls.com 

For adults, youth, or families, if 
you are planning or might be 
interested in attending this 
Christian music festival (in 
Oshkosh from July 8-11), 
consider joining the St. Paul 
community.   

It can be for a day, stay over-night, or perhaps even two 
nights.  There are opportunities to sleep on our camp sites 
(near the main stage!),  join in meals, or to just stop by 
and say “Hi.”  Contact Jeff Diener if you’d like to partake!  

A Taste of Lifest (Join the Community)yy)) 

This past month Guys met outside for some cornhole, piz-
za and some great discussion about unity/division in the 
church.  There was also an outing to Chinooks baseball 
game.  Looking for a way to meet and get to know other 
guys from St. Paul (and 
beyond)? Join us for 
these times of fellow-
ship and devotion.  Feel 
free to invite other guys 
too (don’t have to be 
members)!  Have ideas 
for one of our evenings?   

Contact Jeff Diener with 
thoughts and questions.  
Next Get Together:  6:00 
pm—8:00 pm on July 12.  

 Contact Jef ener you’d ke

month Guys met outside for som

Guys Get Together
 to 

ome corn

d ke

ome co

er 

Now taking place at 4 different locations, the Lord is 
bringing together a variety of people for times of fellow-
ship, food, devotion and prayer.  Everyone, young and old, 
is welcome to attend.  Come when you can.  Come and go 
as you desire.   General gathering time is 6pm and devo-
tion time is 6:30pm, but check website for more infor-
mation.  

Here’s the current list for July, but be sure to check our 
website for an updated list, times, addresses and more 
info:  www.stpaulfalls.com/50-days-of-campfires  

Wednesday, July 7 (Paul/Katrina's House) 

Sunday, July 11 (Dorothy/Randy Block's House)- 

Wednesday, July 14 (Jeff/Steph’s House) 

Saturday, July 17 (St. Paul) 

Wednesday, July 21  (Jeff/Steph’s House) 

Sunday, July 25  (Dorothy/Randy Block's House) 

Thursday, July 29 (Paul/Katrina's House) 
Contact Jeff if you’d be interested in hosting a Campfire.  

50 Days of Campfires Continue 
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Deuteronomy 6:7 instructs parents to impress God’s Commandments on their children.  While it would be nice if 
teachers, coaches, and bosses would support this, in the end it is the job of parents to daily raise their kids in the Lord. 
Below are some suggestions to help along the way.  For more specific resources feel free to contact Jeff. 

Family Tool Box 

Consider focusing…on the positive.  
With kids it is natural to respond to the 
negative behaviors which can sometimes 
create a downward spiral. Consider creat-
ing a system that rewards the positive.  
Perhaps every time you noticed a desired 
behavior, they can earn a point.  This will 
cause you to look for the positive. Go a 
step further and write down the behavior 
and share it with the family at family devo-
tion or prayer time.  If your kids are older 
have them be part of the “Positive Police.” 
Have them write down things they’ve ob-
served. Only rule: No writing stuff about 
yourself. 

Consider creating…a calendar of inten-
tionality. Whether it is a week, a month, 
six months or a year, schedule out specific 
times to connect: Husband/Wife… Father/
Son…Mother/Daughter…Family…Friends 
from school…Meal with people from 
church, community or others? 

Consider Praying Together: Lord  
thanks for the gift of family you’ve given 
us.  Help us to be intentional in bringing 
out the best in each other.  And help us 
as we seek to be intentional in relation-
ship with fellow Christians and beyond.  
We love you.  We pray in your name. 
Amen. 

Children’s Ministry Volunteer Opportunities 
Jesus modeled for us how ministry multiplies.  He taught ordinary people (his disciples), helping them to learn and 
grow.  These disciples then reached out to more ordinary people, helping them to learn and grow.  And it kept going! 

That is how ministry at St. Paul can be the most successful too.  As new opportunities in Children and Family Ministry 
are being explored, please consider a way you can be a disciple.  As this happens you will naturally start on the road to 
discipling others. 

Some areas to consider right now looking into the Fall: 

*Helping to coordinate a family activity: Kickball, Swimming,
BINGO, Rollerskating
*Consider volunteering as a teacher, an assistant, or other
behind the scenes role with Sunday School or AWANA
(Wednesday Night).

*Helping to lead a Family Group, seeking to connect/bring
families together.

*Play a role in carrying out our Sunday School Christmas
Service

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN A PARTICULAR AREA, know 
that you will receive encouragement, training and help as needed.  
CONTACT JEFF to take a first step 



Page 6    

 

Nicole Dollevoet, Director of Youth & Family Ministry - NicoleD@stpaulfalls.com 

Youth Ministry at St Paul Nicole Dollevoet, Director of Youth   

6th and 7th grade Confirmation students are encouraged to continue to submit worship service participation online 
as you continue to meet the requirements laid out for Confirmation. Need to know how many submissions you have? 
Be sure to get in touch with Nicole!  

Summer Youth Group is off and running! We’ve had a great time out at Rochester Park. We had an adventurous 
scavenger hunt around the park. The hula hoops were flying for Hawaiian theme night. Oh, so many laughs were had! 
We always conclude the night around God’s Word! 

As we race towards the halfway point of summer, we hope to see you at Ducktona on July 4th! We also look forward to 
a few more. Them nights like super hero night and volleyball night. Check out the full calendar here-  

https://www.stpaulfalls.com/youth---young-adult-ministry   

Watch Snapchat and Facebook for last-minute changes to our schedule.  

Young Adult (18-25 year olds) gatherings- We’ve been blessed to meet a few times this summer so far. It is great to 
take a few minutes out of summer to enjoy some time together. It is great to encourage one another as more and 
more adult decisions are placed before us. If you want to host a night, please let us know. Otherwise watch social 
media for latest date and location.     

Thank you for keeping the Youth Mission Team in your prayers! As this newsletter goes out, we will just be returning 
from our trip! We thank St. Paul Lutheran Church for their continued support of trips like this that give the young 
people of our congregation a chance to serve and grow!   

Confirmation Mentors and High School helpers needed 

Want to be a part of this year’s Confirmation ministry? Please contact Nicole at nicoled@stpaulfalls.com. It is a great 
opportunity to impact and walk alongside the lives of young people in their faith formation!  
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Greetings from The Hispanic Outreach members! The Lord continues His work in 
2021 through the Hispanic Ministry in Sheboygan County. For the month of May our lowest attendance was eight and 
our highest attendance was 27. Our average attendance was 17. Thanks be to God! On May 17, we celebrated the 
confirmation of Joseline Carrasco, Jose Carrasco, and Danavid Blas. Congratulations to all of them! Praise be to God!  

More good news: The Lord continues to work: we will have a baptism on July 11th. Also on July 31st we will have 
the wedding of Miguel and Emma. Glory be to God! 

We continue to plan for OUR COMBINED VBS. It will stream live on the Facebook page: LCMS Ministerio 
Hispano Condado de Sheboygan, Saturday July 17, at 11:00 AM. Kids will do VBS from home. Parents need to register 
them on the Lutheran High School website under summer camps. The parents need to come to Good Shepherd to pick 
up the materials, Saturday July 10, at 11:00 AM.  

 We continue to plan for Operation Backpack school year 2021-2022. The distribution day is August 7th from 1
-3pm at Good Shepherd. We already are collecting materials. If you‘re willing to be part of this please, bring the school 
supplies to Good Shepherd. You can also send a check donation with a memo: Operation Backpack, to Sheboygan 
County Hispanic Outreach, 730 County Rd PPP, Sheboygan Falls Wisconsin 53085.  For further info contact Rev David 
Blas 630-229-2455. 

Thank you for reading this letter! Thank you for your continuing support for OUR Hispanic Ministry! Thank you for 
partnering with us. Please continue to pray for us! May God richly bless you!!! Looking forward to what the Lord has for 
us! 

In Christ, His Humble Servant and Yours                                                                                                                                                                                    
Rev. David Blas        
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Congregation Meeting Minutes June 2021 
May 2021 Treasurer’s Report: 
Donna Felch presented the financial 
reports. She noted that we are esti-
mating around a $90,000 surplus at 
the close of this fiscal year, ending 
June 30. This is primarily due to spe-
cific one-time, unexpected events 
which included State Covid Grants 
to the ECC, Federal Covid Grants to 
offset wages, extended staff medical 
leaves and vacation draws and a re-
duction in ministry events therefore 
reducing expenses. The Payroll Pro-
tection Grant was received and went 
directly into a dedicated account, 
therefore it is not reflected in our 
income and expense report. 

2021-22 Budget: The Congregation 
approved the 2021-22 budget with a 
7.6% increase in giving to the oper-
ating budget to cover all expenses. 
Comparisons were made to the 
2019-20 fiscal year, as the current 
year has been significantly unusual 
due to the pandemic. In comparison 
to the prior year, we only have a 
2.5% increase in expenses, indicating 
our expenses are very well con-
trolled. 

Congregation Concerns: Should 
we be concerned with the low 
Worship and Congregation Meet-
ing attendance?  Mark Sbrocco  
indicated that the Elder Team has 
been monitoring and discussing 
worship attendance. We are now 
starting to see a slow increase in 
attendance, however the summer 
hasn’t helped us, as this is usually a 
time we see a decrease in attend-
ance. In Fall, the Elder team plans to 
contact all pre-pandemic regular 
attenders that haven’t returned to 
church, to encourage them. This was 

done in Fall 2020 as well, however at 
that time the pandemic was the pri-
mary cause. We will continue live 
streaming services and encouraging 
people to at least stay connected 
that way. 

We would love to see more people 
attend the Congregation Meeting. It 
seems attendance varies depending 
on the agenda items.  

Our Head Elder, Mark Sbrocco, 
was asked if he agrees with the 
membership policy of considering 
someone a member if they’ve on-
ly attended once in 4 years? It is 
felt that should only be one year: 
Mark indicated that he did agree 
with the policy that was approved. 
He cautioned that we need to be 
careful about “throwing people out” 
of church. We have to remember we 
don’t know what their situation is or 
what they are going through. The 
goal isn’t to kick people out but ra-
ther to restore them. We do keep a 
record of attendance that is record-
ed in the friendship books and what 
was registered online. 

Thank you: President Elect, Tom 
Splittgerber, thanked Margaret 
Hand, Jane Marotz and Brad Ten 
Pas for their service to the Church 
Council, as their terms will expire at 
the end of June. 

Goodbye: A heartfelt farewell was 
expressed for Pastor Tom as this will 
be his last Congregation Meeting. 
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Council Meeting Minutes June 2021 
Early Childhood Center Update – 
Preschool and 4K finished up the 
year two weeks ago. Despite all the 
COVID requirements, it was a good 
year with very cooperative parents. 
Enrollment for next fall is very good, 
with preschool being full and only a 
couple openings for 4K. Childcare 
enrollment for summer and fall is 
very good, with waiting lists. 
Everyone is back in one room and 
the majority of covid restrictions 
have been lifted. Those who are not 
vaccinated are asked to still wear 
masks in the school, therefore 
parents are not allowed into the 
school at this point. This will be 
reassessed in Fall. There were some 
staffing adjustments made in the 
Childcare area, which have brought 
about many good changes and 
improvements. We continue to 
apply for State grants as they 
become available. The Council 
thanked Christina for all her efforts 
to keep the school open throughout 
a very challenging year. They will 
pray for a better upcoming year for 
Christina and the ECC. 

Children & Family Ministry 
Update– Jeff shared his newest 
endeavor, which is Campfires. These 
are going very well with a variety of 
different families getting involved. 
AWANA was modified significantly 
this past year for Covid, and many 
great new things came from it, 
which will continue into next year. 
Jeff continues to focus on resourc-
ing and encouraging parents and 
grandparents as primary faith 
developers of their kids. He’s also 
focused on discipleship and 
mentoring. As things return to 
“normal” we need to increase our 
attention on engaging members 
and being intentional in carrying out 
our mission of connecting people to 

Christ. The Council thanked Jeff for 
his efforts throughout this challeng-
ing year. They appreciate the 
AWANA spotlights he has created in 
the newsletter. 

2021-22 Budget – Stefanie present-
ed the budget, reviewing significant 
changes. The current fiscal year is 
estimated to have a surplus of over 
$90,000 for multiple reasons, which 
will be spelt out at the Congregation 
Meeting. Discussion was held over 
the need to increase tuition in the 
ECC to try to absorb some of the 
costs. Following the meeting, the 
Church Council passed an increasing 
the Preschool tuition to $100/month 
and 4K to $135/month beginning 
September 2021, as well as an 
increase of the childcare rate to 
$4.75/hour beginning January 2022. 
Comparisons need to be made to 
the prior year budget, since the 
current year was so unusual, it isn’t a 
good benchmark to work from. 
Revisions were made, prior to the 
Congregation Meeting.  

Fellowship Hall LED Lighting 
Project – The Council approved 
converting the current lighting in 
the fellowship hall to LED, which we 
did in the Worship Center several 
years ago. This is more energy 
efficient and the bulbs will last 
longer. It is a challenge to change 
the bulbs, as a lift is required. Stay lit 
emergency lights will also be added. 
Multiple quotes were sought. Specht 
Electric was chosen, not to exceed 
$10,000 to be funded from the 
Capital Improvement Fund. 

Elder Team Update - The mask 
requirement and all pandemic 
restrictions have now been lifted. 
The Elder Team is working on an 
onboarding plan for Pr Rob. 
Discussion is being held regarding 

the Worship attendance rate, with 
the goal of getting people back to 
worship in person. The Elders will 
review attendance in Fall, reaching 
out to those that haven’t returned 
to worship that were regular 
attenders pre-pandemic to encour-
age them. In Fall there will be a 
rejuvenated push to join small 
groups. 

Senior Pastor Report – Pr Kyle is 
preparing the transition from Pr 
Tom to Pr Rob. Confirmation was 
held in May, along with testing, the 
Seder Meal and retreats. Shut In 
Visitation are back up and running. 
Funerals and Wedding planning 
continues for many families. 

Walk In Items: Pr Rob’s Welcome 
– The Staff and Elder Team are 
planning separate events to 
welcome Pr Rob. Margaret encour-
ages other groups to do the same, 
to help him get acquainted. The Call 
Committee and Church Council will 
likely plan something as well. 

Walk In Items: Pr Tom’s Retire-
ment - We are expecting over 300 
people for the June 27 event.  

Walk In Items: Follow up to HVAC 
Concern at the April Congrega-
tion Meeting - Upon review, the 
Council should have informed the 
Congregation the last piece of the 
project wasn’t going to be complet-
ed due to the additional cost and 
lack of benefit of the project. This 
was an error on the part of the 
Council and a lesson learned. 
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Thank Yous and Other News 
Thank You 

I would like to extend my thanks and 
appreciation to all of you who have 
offered prayers for my recovery, sent 
get well cards, and helped me cele-
brate my 93rd birthday with cards, 
phone calls, and gifts. I thank God 
that I am healing, and that I have the 
support of my family and friends as I 
move through the recovery process. 

Blessing to all,  

Ruth Fasse 

Trash and Treasure 

A great success! That is exactly what 
to say after September 18, when the 
Annual Trash and Treasure Rum-
mage Sale, better known as the TNT 
Sale, has wrapped up. You can help 
make that possible.  

I’ve been approached by many indi-
viduals asking – “Will there be a 
TNT Sale this year” “Can I donate 
items to the sale? “Will it be held in 
September?” I am happy to say yes, 
yes, and yes! So, we are asking you 
to clean those drawers, attics, base-
ments, and garages. Consider do-
nating all good, clean, useable and 
in working condition to the TNT 
Sale. The popular ‘Brat Fry’ and 
‘Bake Sale’ will also be part of the 
event. Please hold onto these items 
until donation days on  September 
16 and 17, as we have no space to 
store them church prior. 

Mark your calendars 

Wed, Sep 15 – Set up 

Thurs and Fri, Sep 16-17 – Receiv-
ing items, pricing, sorting, and dis-
playing merchandise.  

Sat, 18 – TNT Sale 

We would love to have you join in 
the fun, fantastic funds, and fellow-
ship. It is a good opportunity to 
make new friends.  

Let us make “magic” – where 
someone’s Trash is someone’s 
Treasure on 
Sept 18. 

Trash Queen,  

Lorrie Wilson 
467-6880 

VBS on Facebook Live 

Come join us for Facebook VIRTUAL 
VBS this summer. We will use our 
"Time Lab in Discovering Jesus from 
Eternity Past to Eternity Future." 
There will be an opening ceremony 
with prayer, lesson plans, singing, 
crafts and more. The date is July 17, 
2021 at 11 a.m. and will last       
approximately one hour. 

The Facebook link is: LCMS Minis-
terio Hispano Condado de      
Sheboygan. 

Please register your child (ages 3 – 
6th grade) for this event so we can 
plan materials that you can pick up 
from Good Shepherd Lutheran 
Church, 1614 S. 23rd Street,       
Sheboygan on July 10 at 11 a.m. for 
the "Time Lab" event. If you cannot 
make it on this day, please contact 
Pastor David Blas at (630)229-2455 
to make arrangement for material 
pickup. 

To register: Go to lutheranhigh.com 
and click on ‘Summer Camps’ under 
the ‘Activities’ tab. Scroll down to 
find Vacation Bible School and click 
on the words ‘Please Register’ to 
register your child.  Note: (this VBS 
live will be in English.)  

You can contact Pastor Blas for any 
questions at 630-229-2455 

Youth Mission Team 
Thank you for keeping the Youth 
Mission Team in your prayers! As 
this newsletter goes out, we will just 
be returning from our trip! We thank 
St. Paul Lutheran Church for their 
continued support of trips like this 
that give the young people of our 
congregation a chance to serve and 
grow!  

The Gathering Place     

Brat Fry 

Thank you to all the businesses and 

individuals who came out and     
generously supported The Gathering 

Place Drive-thru brat fry fundraiser 
for our Art Enrichment programs. 

We really enjoyed seeing everyone 
and appreciate your continued   

support. 

Join the Children &  

Family Facebook Page! 

Please go online and join our St. 
Paul Falls Children & Family Face-
book page to stay up-to-date on the 
latest opportunities.   
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Heavenly Father, we lift to you our prayers 
for... 

-1-Memory Matters and Birthdays: Gail Behrens, 
Jeff Berg, Taylor Kaat, Liam Marotz, Lydia Schmidt, 
Renee Setzer, Laura Voss Anniversary,: Brian & 
Katelyn Dahlke 

-2-St Paul Seniors and Birthdays:  Ben Bronoski, 
Wally Endsley, David Heinen, Bradley Henning, 
Randy Herzog, Debbie Ladwig, Sophia Smallwood 
Anniversary: Jason & Hillary Duff, Chad & Amy 
Kanzelberger 

-3-Men’s Bible Study and Birthdays:  Linda 
Belsky, Judy Boeldt, Marcus Gerlach, Roger Jense-
ma, Dean Sohn, Derek Stroessner Anniversary: 
Rick & Gail Brack, Rachel & Brian Klug 

-4-Ushers and Birthdays:  Seneida Biendarra, 
Dan Eirich, Adam Norlander, Mike Scharinger   
Anniversary.:  James and LuAnn Goetsch 

-5-Ministry Staff and Birthdays:  Abby Block, 
Mariah Dowty, Hillary Duff, Tyler Ernst, Seth Jense-
ma, Jim Marshall, Ellen Najacht, Taylor Trakel, 
Brooklyn Weilberg  Anniversary:  Bart & Carla 
Behling, Dennis & Lynn Pekulik 

-6-The Gathering Place and Birthdays:  Jodi 
Grossen, Madeline Hildebrand, Margaret Kelling, 
Brady Kissel, Andrianna Krueger, Megan Limberg,  
Jon Mertzig, Melanie Solberg,  Ryan Valleskey  
Anniversary: Shawn & Lauren Burkhardt  

-7-Quilters and Birthdays:  Mark Buffington, 
Nolan Buyze, Dan Golen, Jaxson Hankins, Carter 
Helgeson, Dolly Huibregtse, Adam Kelling, Shelley 
Krause, Barbara Lohr, Carlee Maas, Troy Rudebeck 
Anniversary: Jim & Jodi Grossen, Josh & Jennifer 
Kattner 

-8-Celebrate Recovery and Birthdays:  Randal 
Block, Justin Gigstad, Wyatt Laporte, Charlie Maas, 
Stephanie Siegert, Abigail Smallwood 

-9-Able Fellowship and Birthdays:  Noah Berry, 
Nicholas Bruckner, Carter Chapman, Ian Doro, Ki-
ara Eirich, Debbie Fleming, Caryl Kolenc, Quinn 

Maas, Harper Neerhof, Judy Newberry, Jada Serv-
ant  Anniversary: Carlton & Monica Leitch 

-10-Early Childhood Center and Birthdays:  
Esmae Daun, Louella Daun,  Rebecca Gross-
Schuette, Clarity Jones, Leslie Leighton, Shawn Mil-
ler, Avery Morford, Carly Richter, Jacy Sperber    
Anniversary: Bill & Jackie Bussert 

-11-Communion Assistants and Birthdays: Liam 
Fischer, Michael Grady, Allie Gruttner, Steve 
Ottman, Barb Petrie Anniversary: Rick & Kristen 
Holzwart, Branden & Tara Kuehl, Gary & Pat Ub-
belohde 

-12-Finance Team and Birthdays:  Kyleen Glick, 
Aaron Fihn, Tom Horn, Jerry Konik,  Sue Neerhof, 
Skyler Sitzberger, Joshua Splittgerber, Liam Werner, 
Darren Winter  Anniversary:  Pr. Kyle & Tessa 
Backhaus 

-13-Bell Choir and Birthdays.:  Robbie Dotz, Ken-
dra Kooistra, Branden Kuehl, John Nygaard, Kris 
Smith, Chris Thill, Elmore Van Sluys, Tanner Voss, 
Terri Wallner, Rileigh Wesendorf  Anniversary: Jim 
& Karen Fasse, Pete & Cheryl Wozniak 

-14-AWANA and Birthdays:  Shirley Cizauskas, 
Michael Dahlke, Kaleb Herzog, Julie Hoegger, Max 
Jacquat, Linda Kaboord, Maddison Kunz, Logan 
Miller, Ronda Oppenheimer, Dylan Ottman, Ethan 
Rammer, Pam Sandee, Reed Veldman Anniversary: 
Paul & Sue Berceau, Paul & Kerri Gnan, Pastor Don 
& Peggy Hasse, Brian & RaNae Passehl   

-15-Harvest and Birthdays:  Jana Bronoski, Amy 
Buffington, Aubrey Kooistra, Sally Ponath           
Anniversary:  Gary & Jeanne Albrecht, Scott & 
Dawn Randall, Warren & Kelly Roelse 

-16-Office Helpers and Birthdays:  Danielle 
Bruckschen, Leah Grosshuesch, Todd Musar, Erika 
Pfeifer, Lydia Randall, Morgan Rooker, Vaughn Ver-
hulst  Anniversary:  Seth & Heidi Gudmundson, 
Gary & Liz Kelling, Jason & Julie Miller 

-17-Endownment Team and Birthdays:  Sue Bill-
mann, Teri Gottowski, Janis Henning, Tim Kaat, 
Cade Knaus, Rianna Krist, Erik Krumholz, Sharon 
McCormick, Diane Oppeneer, Collin Schramm, Faith 
Wallner, Brittany Young  Anniversary:  Tony & Sue 
Deheck, Jim & Nancy Ottman 

-18-Celebration and Birthdays:  Ashley Grasse, 
Kaylee VanderWeele, Tara Wagner  Anniversary:  
Tim & Nancy Carman, Norman & Daisy Cook, Josh 
& Jenny Gierach, Tom & Dawn Hartmann, David & 
Heidi Witte  

(Continued on page 12) 
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-19-Youth Ministry and Birthdays:  Cayden Carpenter, 
Lavern Kampmann, Rachelle Krist, Allison Lee, Carson Mil-
ler, Austin Winkel Anniversary: Steve & Sharen Backhaus, 
David & Heidi Gruetzmacher, Lee & Ellen Guenther, Jay & 
Dawn Klister, Kurt & Annette Wickhorst 

-20-Adornment Team  
-21-Facility Maintenance and Birthdays: Chris Kaker, 

Peter Marotz, Lonna Near, Sandy Siech, Dave Weinhold 
Anniversary: Joe & Ashley Rawlings 

-22-Pastors and their Families and Birthdays:  Gail 
Brack, Tamara Dassow, Rueben Klueger, Sarah Lee, Emma 
Maas, Peter McCarty, Louise Steuerwald, Sarah Stiemke, 
Max Valleskey, Vallery Wallner, Kelli Widder  Anniversary:  
Beth & Tom Jens, Carl & Barbara Nelson 

-23-Prayer Chain and Birthdays:  Matt Bertucci, Donna 
Den Boer, Roger Jeske, Rachel Klug, Carol Kraft, Kay Lake, 
Lisa Stengel, Nigel Thiel, Sharon Theissen, Sue Vollbrecht, 
Lydia Weidner Anniversary: Wayne & Kathy Kohl, Ron & 
Caryl Kolenc, Cindy & Tim Rosenthal  

-24-Connecting Groups and Birthdays:  Alex Brandt, 
Nolan Christel, JoAnn Eirich, Barbara Guenther, Avianna 
Hendrikse, Susan Richter, Cheryl Riemer, Jaiden Warm  
Anniversary: Andrew & Angela Nelson, Zach & Bessa 
Theoblad, Nathan & Lyza Woelfel 

-25-Good Hope Road and Birthdays:  Logan Babler, 
Renee Boll, Jenny Burton, Peggy Hasse, Kim Kattner, Am-
ber Spatz, Boyd Vollbrecht, Kylie Wagner-Grobman       
Anniversary: Ray & Heidi Horn, Robert and Cassie Maas, 
Thomas & Jenna Walkenhorst 

-26-St Paul Friends Club and Birthdays:  Tania Beyer, 
Andy Buffington, Dave Held, Jack Kettering, Max Kettering, 
Jay Klister, Robert Schroeder, Diana Shircel Anniversary:  
Byron & Bonnie Kunert, Vicki & Robin Sheedlo, Andrew & 
Jamie Wehner, Brian & Sue Williams 

-27-Church Council and Birthdays:  Harper Dentz, Don-
na Felch, Hunter Goetsch, Sandy Heinen, Autumn Kaat, 
Donna Nygaard, Jason Wilson, Stephen Wilson              
Anniversary:  Rachel & Shawn Dahlke, Sandy & Dave 
Kluz, Dave & Anne Ritter, Jeff & Sherrill Smith 

-28-Ladies’ Auxiliary (3rd Wed) and Birthdays:  Tricia 
Berke, Rachel Dahlke, Marissa Doro, Jeff Johnson, Tom 
Leibham, John Owens, Dean Perronne, Colleen Reineking, 
Geri Rusch, Tracey Veldboom, Aron Weilberg                
Anniversary:  Travis & Sara Smallwood 

-29-Thursday Praise Team and Birthdays:  Tisha Allee, 
Emilie Burkhardt, Ashley Leighton, Eric Leuck, Aaron Mulli-
kin, Julie Pietenpol, Isabella Schuette, Mary Suemnicht  
Anniversary.: Dave & Sharon Maas, Chris & Julie Meyer 

-30-This Side of Heaven and Birthdays:  Adam 
Dollevoet, Kathy Gentry, Vicki Halverson, Emery 
Hankins, Jeffrey Hicks, Hailey Kvindlog, Maverick La-
Pean, Sharon Mattes, Evan Moon, Randy Palmer, Kris-
ten Peterson, Isaac Punke, Teddy Schmitz, Angela 
Stoker  Anniversary:  Pr. Tom & Judy Gudmundson, 
Mary & Eric Wallner 

-31-Altar Guild Servers and Birthdays:  Alex 
Blindauer, Amber Daun, Barrett Graminske, Julie Mey-
er, Jane Paul, Judy Post, Jason Schmidt, Janina Siemers 
Anniversary:  Dave & Bonnie Albrecht, Mark & Sandy 
Debbink, Elmore & Shirley Van Sluys …Amen  

(Continued from page 11) 

Prayer Calendar Con!nued…  
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Baptized  

Members 

 

2,616 

Confirmed 
Members 

 

2,160 

Membership Report

Contact Karri in the Church Office for a detailed report. 

Financial Report - May 2021 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021 

Financial Results- 11 Months Year to Date Actual, Budget & Variance 
  11 Months  11 Months  Variance 
  Ended 5-31-21   Ended 5-31-21   from Budget 

   Actual  Budget  (Short)/Over 
General Offerings $  1,064,637    $  1,181,177    $ (116,540)  
Other Income  $ 45,592   $ 22,289   $ 23,303 
Mission Offerings $ 86,778   $ 78,132   $ 8,646 
Total Income  $ 1,197,007   $ 1,281,598   $ (84,591) 
         
Opera"ng Expenses  $ 1,009,214   $ 1,201,835 1  $ (192,621) 
Mission Support  $86,778   $78,132   $8,646 
Total Expense  $ 1,095,992   $ 1,279,967   $ (183,978) 
         
Surplus (Deficit)      
Total  $ 101,015   $ 1,631   $ 99,384 
1.  Expenses are under budget due to the unfilled 3rd 
pastor posi"on 

 
  

Early Childhood Center repor!ng has been included in the 
numbers shown.   
The Gathering Place repor!ng has been eliminated as it 
is self-funding. 

  
  

Capital Improvement & Parking Lot Funds   

   
Monthly      
Ac"vity  

Balance at 
Month End 

  

   
Increase 
(Decrease)    

         

Capital Improvements  $ (1,874)   $ 72,454   
         

Parking Lot Fund  $    2,658   $ 53,112   
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Thursday, July 1 
6:30 pm Worship Holy Communion (HC) 
Friday, July 2 
10:00 pm Youth Group Team comes home 
Saturday, July 3 

8:30 am  Praise Team Rehearsal 
Sunday, July 4 

7:45 am  Worship HC #3 
9:15 am  Worship #7 
10:45 am No Worship Service 
Monday, July 5 

Church Building Office Closed 
Wednesday, July 7 
9:00 am  Quilters 
Thursday, July 8 

6:30 pm Worship HC 
Friday, July 9 

6:30 pm  Able Fellowship 
Saturday, July 10  

8:30 am  Praise Team Rehearsal 
Sunday, July 11 
7:45 am  Worship HC #1  
9:15 am  Worship #5 
10:45 am  Worship #9 
3:00 pm Installation/Ordination of Pastor Rob 
5:30 pm  Youth Group at Rochester Park 
Monday, July 12 
11:45 am Staff Mtg. 
6:00 pm Guys Get Together 
6:30 pm  Harvest Practice  
Thursday, July 15 
6:30 pm Worship HC 
Saturday, July 17 
8:30 am  Praise Team Rehearsal 
Sunday, July 18  
7:45 am  Worship HC #4  
9:15 am Worship  #8 

10:45 am  Worship #1 
5:30 pm Youth Group at Rochester Park 
Monday, July 19 
6:00 pm  Quilters 
Tuesday, July 20 
6:00 pm  Boy Sct Ldr Mtg 
6:30 pm  Council Mtg. 
Wednesday, July 21 
1:00 pm  Ladies Auxiliary 
Thursday, July 22 
6:30 pm  Worship HC 
Saturday, July 24 
8:30 am  Praise Team Rehearsal 
Sunday, July 25  
7:45 am  Worship HC #2  
9:15 am  Worship  #6 
10:45 am  Worship #10 
5:30 pm  Youth Group at Rochester Park 
Monday, July 26 
9:15 am  TGP 
11:45 am  Staff Mtg. 
2:00 pm  Blood Drive—Versiti 
Thursday, July 29 
6:30 pm  Worship HC 
Saturday, July 31 
8:30 am  Praise Team Rehearsal 
 

St. Paul Lutheran July 2021 Calendar 
*Every Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 9:15 am The Gathering Place 

*Every Thursday 9:00 am Memory Matters 


